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The eMessages for the month of June are sponsored by

Mira Piasecki
in loving memory of her parents, Lilian (AH) and Sol (AH) Biren

Saturday, June 17, 2023

Parashat Sh'lach / ָפָּרָשַׁת שְׁלַח־לְך
This week's Torah Sparks

SHABBAT SERVICE
*Kiddush will be served in the Tomarin Room after the service.

Saturday, June 17th @ 9:30 am

This Week's Torah Portion will be chanted by
Jonathan Pollock

and the Haftarah will be chanted by
Howard Slepkov

 

 Pre-registration is strongly encouraged to attend any
in-person services/events at CBI.

It assists with planning and contact tracing. 

Kindly pre-register here no later than today,
Friday, June 16th @ 6 pm.  

If you are unable to pre-register but wish to attend,
you will be registered at the door. 

Saturday, June 24th

Shabbat Kiddush in honour of Harold Nash!

We are delighted to invite the Congregation to the

Shabbat Service and Simcha Lunch
on Saturday, June 24

honouring our own Harold Nash for his many decades of

leadership and dedication to CBI.

Rabbi Moshe will lead the service, the CBI choir will sing at both the service and

lunch, and there will be a special presentation!

Pre-registration for this June 24th event will be available starting on Tuesday, June 20th...

From Monday, June 12th

 
Good evening fellow congregants.  I hope this finds all of you well.  

Many of you will know that I wrote a history of the early years of our synagogue and included chapters on
the lengths to which our earliest families went to preserve the Jewish identity of their children and
grandchildren.  One of the things I discovered in doing my research was the fact that many little
synagogues like ours in communities across Canada as well as the U. S. were in danger of shutting down
and being lost to posterity.  It has been my singular passion to ensure that we do whatever is necessary to
try and avert that catastrophe here.  

As a result of my book, there was widespread interest among historians of all stripes in our community
about the heritage we have created here for future generations.  It occurred to me that our survival, in one
form or another, is of interest not just to us but our wider community. There is an awareness of the
contribution made to St. Catharines by our Jewish community and the gem that exists in our physical
structure.  That interest prompted me to explore once more the idea of preserving our heritage by having
the synagogue recognized by the City of St. Catharines as a heritage site.  

What this means is that the city takes ownership in ensuring that our synagogue and / or its contents is
preserved for future generations to admire and study.  There are a lot of misperceptions about this
designation amongst many in the wider community so I sought out advice from the Heritage Officer of the
City who immediately agreed that such a designation was not only worthwhile but necessary to obtain.  An
entire structure is not deemed a heritage site but rather elements of that structure. So our skylight in the
shape of the Star of David, our Aron HaKodesh, the design of the exterior, the layout of th interior, our
stained glass windows, and so forth, are the things that would be protected to eternity.  Even if the building
had to be sold or razed, the contents and these already mentioned things would have to be protected and
ensured a place elsewhere not by us but by the city.  Finally, there is a financial benefit in that monies are
made available should something need to be done that there is no community to underwrite or to assist the
still existing congregation with.  Also, such a designation would enable us to seek grants for things that
would enhance access to the public should we wish it and ensure the beauty of everything be maintained
over time.  For the record, before the pandemic, we hosted student tours of classes studying world
religions.  There usually took place twice a year, ie. each semester of high school and from several different
schools in the peninsula.  We have just hosted two tours this past month.

The executive of the Board of Governors approved beginning the process of applying for heritage
designation.  The heritage officer of the City of St. Catharines met with the Board of Governors to answer
their questions and then the Board also approved seeking assent of the wider membership.  To that end, a
general meeting of the congregation is called for Thursday, June 29th at 7:30 for the purposes of meeting
with the Heritage Officer of the City, Mr. James Neilson, who will be coming to answer all of your questions
concerning this endeavour.  You are asked to put this date and time into your calendars and are invited to
attend to hear the reasons for proceeding and answering all your questions, just as he answered those of
the board.  

I look forward to seeing you at that meeting then and to moving towards a future where, no matter what,
what our fathers and mothers, our grandfathers and grandmothers, worked so hard to erect and sustain,
will be ensured a presence long after our generation is gone.   Thank you to all of you for taking the time to
read this letter.  

Dr. Howard Slepkov, President and Chair of the Board of Governors, Congregation B'nai Israel. 

In due course, instructions for accessing the general meeting via Zoom in real-time will be made available...

Last week, our Jewish Community Centre was one of the many locations throughout the province used by
the Ontario Music Festivals Association for, among other things, its A. R. C.T. (Associate Diploma) which is
the diploma indicating the highest academic standing awarded in conjunction with the Royal Conservatory
of Music in Toronto.  Students come in the morning one day from Monday to Saturday to perform and have
their playing adjudicated and then in the afternoon, after all the students have performed individually
there is a public session for all the students and parents to receive feedback from the adjudicator.  It was a
busy week for Serge and Tim for sure but helped by paid security guards as well as Harvey Wright, Karen
Caplan, and myself. However, the credit for securing the booking for our building’s use goes to Charmian
Entine, who spent many hours organizing and ensuring that everything went off well.  Below is feedback
from the OMFA.  A feather in our cap for sure!

Howard Slepkov
               

To Congregation B'nai Israel - 

The 2023 Ontario Music Festivals Association (OMFA) Provincial Finals finished on Saturday and was a huge
success! On behalf of the board of the OMFA, I would like to thank you for allowing us to use your facility last week.

Competitors, their families, adjudicators and volunteers all appreciated your wonderful Synagogue, warmup room
and performance area.  Performers came from all over Ontario (2400) and being able to compete in your facility
and feel welcomed to Niagara was a wonderful experience for them.  

L.B., OMFA President, Niagara Provincials Festival Coordinator, 2023

ISRAEL AT 75, A CONVERSATION WITH YARON DECKEL

Last Sunday, the congregation was VERY privileged to have a chance to listen to the analysis of Yaron
Deckel concerning events in Israel right at the moment. When I told our son Noah who came to speak to us,
he was amazed. Yaron Deckel is one of Israel’s highest-ranking journalists. He not only writes but he
speaks and he podcasts as well. He has hosted one of Israel’s most important and most popular talk shows.
He has interviewed both presidents George W. Bush and Bill Clinton as well as did the last interview with
Yitzchak Rabin minutes before he was assassinated. Unfortunately, circumstances led to his having to run
in and run out of St. Catharines due to unforeseen circumstances but while he was here he was amazing to
listen to. We’d been corresponding and trying to pick a date for, believe it or not, over a year and the
pandemic kept on getting in the way. So that’s why it was last Sunday do or die, so to speak. Sadly, there
ought to have been a better turnout. But, it is reassuring that we can still coax excellent speakers to come
to visit us and speak their minds.  

Howard Slepkov

Click on Image above to view video...

Rabbi Steve Leder, is a highly respected rabbi, author, scholar, community leader and media personality.  

He’s the senior rabbi of Wilshire Boulevard Temple, which is the oldest and one of the largest Jewish congregations
in Los Angeles, serving over 2,400 families at 3 campuses.  

He’s written 5 bestselling books: “The Extraordinary Nature of Ordinary Things”, “More Money Than God: Living
a Rich Life Without Losing Your Soul”, “More Beautiful Than Before: How Suffering Transforms Us”, “The Beauty
of What Remains”, and “For You When I Am Gone: Twelve Essential Questions to Tell a Life Story”.  There’s also a
journal entitled “For You When I am Gone”, which is a step-by-step guide to writing your ethical will. 

INTERESTED IN SOME CONVERSATIONAL HEBREW PRACTICE?

Now that we are seemingly well beyond the fear of up close and personal interactions, it’s time to think
about some new ways to interact.  There are more than a few people who have expressed an interest in
some conversational Hebrew gatherings.  I’m willing to get something organized if I know who is also
interested and when getting together might be possible.  Please contact me at howard@slepkov.ca and let’s
see what we can get going...  Thanks!

 

The Jewish Theological Seminary

has posted its Summer 2023 Lecture Series:

"The Dynamics of Change"

Their summer online lecture series has started already...

Change is an integral part of life and a central feature of the Jewish experience. Join JTS scholars for an in-

depth exploration of significant changes—religious, political, and personal—throughout Jewish history

and life. Together we'll consider questions such as: What inspires change? What circumstances are most

conducive to change, and what (or who) drives it? How do we experience change and adapt to its impact?

How can Jewish values and ideas inspire us to change the world for the better?

Click on the image above to register for series...

Share the news of your family or of our community and their family* 
 

To 

Karen and Jon Ginsburg
who are in Australia, welcoming their newest granddaughter,

Maeve Ruby Ginsburg, born a week or so ago!

Proud parents are Michael Ginsburg and Catriona Walker!
 

Refuah Shlema

 to the following:

Doris Mann,
Francine Williams

& Esther Gitlin 
(Maya Chriqui's Mother)

and to all who are ill.

May the Lord bless, show kindness,
 grant health and peace to everyone.

IMPORTANT!
 

 
As members/friends of CBI, you might not be aware that CBI receives funding

through Delta Bingo and Gaming in St. Catharines.

Peter Runcan and his team volunteer their time at Delta Bingo
and in return CBI receives crucial funding from them.

Peter is in need of volunteers to ensure that we continue to obtain maximum funding from them.
If you can spare some time, please be in touch with Peter (email or phone: 905.328.2894)

to express your interest...

Thank you!

A Note About Security
It is imperative that the large glass doors at the entry to the CBI building stay locked at all times. As most

regular attendees to our facilities know, we have security guards hired for Shabbat Services and other
programs. They are the ones who monitor who comes into the building along with our member-

ushers. Once inside the building, please leave all responses to visitors approaching from outside to those
charged with monitoring entrances. 

That way, due care and vigilance can be assured.  

Thanks so much!

 

Our friends at Hamilton Jewish Family Services help a number of

recipients in Niagara through their food bank.
 

 
We will update this section when the June content becomes available!

For more information, please check their website...

   

CBI still has blue barrels in the Tomarin Room for accepting

non-perishable food donations for Community Care.

* Participate in an act of Tikun Olam * 

* Help those less fortunate * 

* Perform a mitzvah * 

Thank you letter from Community Care
dated June 5th, 2023

Click on image to read...

 
*Please email details to be included in the eMessage

 

Sunday, June 25th @ 10 am

The CBI Yiddish Club will meet on Sunday June 25, at 10 am, as usual. Our program will include nice Yiddish

music, interesting Yiddish vocabulary, as well as a heartwarming and amusing presentation by Avi

Hoffman, who has given performances about Yiddish on PBS and in many countries around the world,

including his Yiddish version of “Death of a Salesman” in Toronto a few years ago.

Plan to arrive early for breakfast buffet, so we can start our program on time.

Pre-registration to begin on Friday, June 23rd...

Saturday, July 8th @ 9:30 am
 

We will have the honour of celebrating

the Bat Mitzvah of Leiba Braggio!

"Our granddaughter, Leiba Braggio 

will be called up to the Torah at the Shabbat Service

on July 8, 2023 - officiated by Rabbi Moshe Meirovich.

Kiddush to follow."
 

Please join grandparents Shamai and Nurit Caspi

along with parents Galya and Marco Braggio,

in celebrating Leiba's Bat Mitzvah!

Donations To CBI
Donations to CBI provide a convenient, meaningful and worthwhile manner in which to honour someone,

offer condolences, offer a speedy recovery or mark a special occasion, etc.

Choose from the following available funds to be listed in your recognition:

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund
Library Fund
Chesed Fund

Kiddush Fund
Torah Fund

Security Fund
Simcha Lunch Fund

Tree Of Life Fund
Prayer Book Fund

Education Fund
General Fund

Email or call 905.685.6767 CBI during office hours (or leave a voicemail)
Donations can be made with a credit card, cheque or cash

An appropriate acknowledgement will be sent to the
recipient you wish to acknowledge upon receipt of your donation

 
eMessage sponsorships for 2023 are still available!

(August, October, November and December '23 are still available)

Thank you to all our 2023 sponsors!

Memorial (Yahrzeit) Plaques for the Memorial Boards located
in the Sanctuary are $200 each (partial tax receipt)

Tree of Life plaques are available
Leaves are $180 each plus the inscription fee

Shabbat Kiddushim are available for sponsorships!
Regular - $200

Enhanced - $300

Tax receipts will be issued

Out of town donors may donate from our website: www.jewishstcatharines.com

accepted (preferred)
as well as cheque, Visa & Master Card

CBI Office

https://mailchi.mp/jewishstcatharines/cbi-emessage-friday-june-16-2023?e=0518b9f417
https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Torah-Sparks--Parashat-Shlach-5783.html?soid=1102506082947&aid=SG8vB9GEQW0
https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Torah-Sparks--Parashat-Shlach-5783.html?soid=1102506082947&aid=SG8vB9GEQW0
https://jewishstcatharines.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1ea7ac0a357fc886e06abf3b1&id=46afd1f419&e=2693ae69ae
https://jewishstcatharines.us6.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1ea7ac0a357fc886e06abf3b1&id=096cb35be1&e=2693ae69ae
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h7lDY-HsEQE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=h7lDY-HsEQE
mailto:howard@slepkov.ca
https://www.jtsa.edu/
https://www.jtsa.edu/news/summer-2023-learning-series/
https://www.jtsa.edu/news/summer-2023-learning-series/
https://www.jtsa.edu/news/summer-2023-learning-series/
mailto:info@jewishstcatharines.com?subject=Information%20for%20the%20eMessage%20CBI%20Community%20News
mailto:Peter%20Runcan%20%3Cpruncan@cogeco.net%3E?subject=Delta%20Bingo%20%26%20Gaming%20-%20Volunteers
https://www.hamiltonjfs.ca/
https://www.hamiltonjfs.ca/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16x8E6wuJ1BpSrGmcbrRYsurj_9Kvsxxm/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16x8E6wuJ1BpSrGmcbrRYsurj_9Kvsxxm/view?usp=sharing
mailto:office@jewishstcatharines.com?subject=Share%20the%20news%20of%20your%20family%20or%20of%20our%20community%20and%20their%20family
mailto:office@jewishstcatharines.com
https://jewishstcatharines.com/about-us/donate-to-our-congregation/


Should you require assistance to arrange a meeting,
Please contact Serge Chriqui, our office administrator, by email anytime or call 905.685.6767

Email Contacts:
Office Administrator

eMessage Administrator
President

Membership
Chesed Committee

Facility Rentals
Website
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